OSURA Board Meeting Minutes
March 1, 2013 

10:00 AM-noon  

Present:  Roy Arnold, Sue Borden (recorder), David Chilcote, Kelly DiCristina, Carol Kronstad, Jim Krueger, (presiding), Cheryl Lyons, Tom McClintock, Helen Polensek, Gordon Reistad, Mary Ann Roberts, Tom Savage.
     Absent:  Terri Tower, Tony Van Vliet, Carroll DeKock, Gerry Olson
Approval of February 1 Minutes –Tom McClintock moved, and Gordon Reistad seconded a motion that minutes of the February, 2013 meeting be approved as distributed.  Carried
Treasurer’s Report -- Carroll DeKock distributed OSURA financial accounts prior to the meeting.  Carol Kronstad reported in his absence.  The Foundation account balance is $13,600, the State account $4800, and the Endowment is worth approximately $26,500.
Old Business 

(1) By-laws report – After some discussion Article V, Section 3. Vacancy was amended to read as follows:

“a vacancy in the office of President shall be filled by the President-elect who shall fulfill the term of the President not expired, and then become a candidate for President, as specified in Article V, Section 2. Gordon Reistad moved that this amendment be made to the By-Laws Committee report, Mary Ann Roberts seconded his motion, and the motion carried.  The Board then voted unanimously to approve the Committee’s report as amended.

(2) E-News evaluation:  The Board agreed that the e-news was well done and was a useful communication.  It was suggested that we solicit comments about it in the printed Spring newsletter and at the Annual Meeting.  It was also suggested that the e-news might be distributed a little earlier than it was this time.
(3) Guest invitations:  Jim Krueger suggested that we have no guest at our April meeting, since we will have a lot of business to conduct then.  He will re-invite Jock Mills to the May 3rd meeting, or Karen Hooker from the Center for Healthy Aging, depending on who is available.  A representative from the Alumni Association, and from OSU Long Range Planning were suggested as possible guests for future meetings.
Committee Reports

Program – Helen Polensek reported that 12 people attended the OSURA Theatre event on Sunday, Feb 24.  We discussed whether to continue offering the theater program.  The prevailing opinion was that we should, since many factors affect the attendance, including the choice of play.  Most felt that choosing a matinee was a good idea and that we might look in to purchasing a block of tickets in advance. For the sports events, 52 attended the women’s Basket Ball game and 45 joined for Women’s Gymnastics.
The Coast trip will be April 11 to visit NOAA and the Coast Guard Station in Newport.  Lunch will be at the Rogue Brewery.  The announcement will be sent out in March, after the committee determines the cost of the trip for each participant.  The bus will cost approximately $450.  Lunch will be the responsibility of the participant.

The visit to the OSU Longhouse in May is still in the planning stages.  The event will be after the Annual Meeting.
Membership – David Chilcote noted that our membership is down – we have 274 right now—and we need to make personal contacts to recruit new members.  Kelly will determine how many of those members are new this year.

Communications/Newsletter -
The Spring newsletter should be sent out in mid-April.  The deadline for new articles is April 1.  Jim asked for suggestions for the Outstanding Member Profile.
Member Services - Gordon Reistad affirmed the planned presentation for March 5th, 3:30 PM, with speaker Melinda Manore on the topic; Rethinking Energy Balance and Healthy Eating. Betty Miner has been organizing this session that will meet in the OSU Foundation Board Room. 

The committee has been working with Human Resources on Retirement planning workshops.  The committee decided to present our workshop on May 2, following the HR workshop on April 30 for those 1 year from retirement. They will concentrate on more personal experiences about adjusting to retirement.  The committee will also look into presenting this information at Training Days in the Fall.

Scholarship - Tom Savage noted that applications are due on Monday, March 4, and today he has only 4 applications. The committee will review the applications and make their selections by March 22, and report to the Board at the April meeting.  We agreed to recommend that the spring scholarship payment be made to Kalee Vaughn, one of our scholarship recipients, who is registered for 11 credits, rather than the required 12.  

Volunteer – Sue Borden announced that 28 volunteers filled 30 slots at the Winter Career Fair.  There will be one more Career Fair in April and a possible Campus Cleanup effort in June.

Golf – Carol Kronstad reminded us that the date for the OSURA golf tournament is September 10th.

History - No report.

Nominations Committee – Tom Savage reported that Gerry Olson, Tom McClintock, and Tom Savage will serve another term on the Board and that Jack Drexler and Barbara Moon have agreed to stand for election to the Board.

Interest-group ad hoc committee – The first meeting of the Travel Share Interest Group was on February 25, with about 20 attending.  The Scandinavian countries were the topic of discussion.   The venture was deemed a success and future meetings will be planned quarterly. 
Staff report - 
Kelly DiCristina reported that a second coordinator for University Events has not yet been hired.  Upcoming events include the Science Pub on March 11 and the Discovery Lecture Series on April 3 featuring Julie Gerberding speaking on A Healthy Nation.    
New Business

(1) OSURA/OSAA relationship.  Tom Savage, Dave Chilcote, and Susan Poole (past president) will meet on March 28 with OSU Alumni Association representatives to explore areas of mutual interest 
(2) Annual meeting plans.  President Ray is scheduled to speak, and we will also hear from the scholarship winners.  There will be some awards and election of board members.  The meeting is a good time to identify potential members, pay your dues, and socialize with other retirees.  Jim suggested that we ask regular attendees to invite another retiree to the meeting.  Nominees for Volunteer of the Year will be made at the April board meeting.
The meeting adjourned at 12:10 pm

Items distributed at or prior to the meeting:

Service Reports for January (corrected) and February, 2013

Ideas for Newsletters or Bulletins, March 2013


VIC Notebook Organization Suggestions, Feb. 2013


Confidentiality agreement, 2/2012 

Board meetings: Fridays, 10:00 A.M, Cascade Hall: Apr 5, May 3, May 8 (Annual Meeting)
